
NOTICE OF MODIFICATION 
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
(VARIOUS LOCATIONS, BURNLEY, CHORLEY, FYLDE, PENDLE, 
PRESTON, SOUTH RIBBLE, WEST LANCS AND WYRE) (VARIOUS 
PARKING RESTRICTIONS 21-22 (NO1)) ORDER 202* 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Lancashire County Council proposed to make the above Traffic Regulation Order under 
Sections 1, 2 and 4 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended. Following consultation carried out between 
07 December 2021 and 07 January 2022, it is now intended to modify the proposed Order as titled above, as set out 
below. 
a) Remove the length prohibition of waiting on Mill Street, Padiham, the north east side, from its junction with the 

Centreline of Burnley Road for a distance of 61 metres in a north-westerly direction. 
and replace it with, Mill Street, Padiham, the north east side, from its junction with the Centreline of Burnley Road for a 
distance of 48.5 metres in a north westerly direction. 

b) Introduce a restriction of waiting Monday to Saturday between 8am and 6pm in Mill Street, Padiham, the north east 
side, from a point 48.5 metres north west of its junction with the Centreline of Burnley Road for a distance of 12.5 
metres in a north westerly direction. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Statement of Reasons 
Following concern from residents, the proposed measures have been amended to maintain the existing restrictions 
outside the properties numbered 25-29 Mill Street instead of the proposed No Waiting At Any Time restriction. The 
restrictions are still required at that location to maintain access and egress to an off street area on the opposite side of 
the road. The reduction is felt to be reasonable as there have been no recorded complaints regarding the access/egress 
with the current restrictions in place.  
 
A copy of the draft Order and associated documents for proposing to make the Order may be inspected on Lancashire 
County Council's website at http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/roads-parking-and-travel/roads/roadworks-and-traffic-
regulation-orders/permanent.aspx 
  
Documents can also be requested by email at tro-consultation@lancashire.gov.uk, or in writing to The Director of 
Corporate Services, Lancashire County Council,  P O Box 78, County Hall, Preston PR1 8XJ quoting ref: 
LSG4/894.14180/AFR. 
  
Note. The above alternative arrangements for the inspection of deposited documents are connected with the effects of 
the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
Any representations or objections (specifying the grounds on which they are made) relating to the proposal must be 
made in writing and should be sent to The Director of Corporate Services, Lancashire County Council, P O Box 78, 
County Hall, Preston PR1 8XJ or by e-mail to tro-consultation@lancashire.gov.uk quoting ref:LSG4\894.14180\AFR 
before the 17 February 2022. 
 
Laura Sales, Director of Corporate Services 
27 January 2022 
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